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Phil Glenister and Ant Anstead pictured at our November event driving Ashley 
Bartlettôs Series 1 during filming for an episode of Channel 4's  "For the love of cars" 



2 

HBLRO committee.  
Give them all your support; let them know whatõs done well, what 

you enjoyed, any new ideas. Write to the Newsletter Editor and 

get any Land Rover thoughts printed and off your chest. Most 

importantly, get along to the events, get involved and get more 

out of HBLRO by putting a little in.  

Chairman.   Elton Jonsson,   Elton.Jonsson@HBRO.Co.UK 
 

Secretary   Niall Banyard,    Niall.Banyard@HBRO.Co.UK  
 

Treasurer .   Cary Osborn    cary.osborn@hbro.co.uk  
 

Competition Secretary & Permits Officer .   Steve Aston,  

 Tel: 01256 841584   Mobile: 07785 350565  

 Steve.Aston@HBRO.Co.UK 
  

Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution.  

 Kevin Wood,   Tel: 01256 896958   Kevin.Wood@HBRO.Co.UK  
 

Newsletter Editor & ALRC Liaison.  

 Steve Kirby,   Tel 020 8287 0377   Steve.Kirby@HBRO.Co.UK  
 

Rights of Way and Green Lanes.  

 Julian Mallard,   Julian.Mallard@HBRO.Co.UK  
 

Social & Camping Secretary.    Dave Scoffield  

 dave.scoffield@hbro.co.uk  
 

Health & Safety Officer.   Niall Banyard,   Niall.Banyard@HBRO.Co.UK  
 

Special Events officer.  

 Neil Tomlinson,   Tel: 07771 923893   Neil.Tomlinson@HBRO.Co.UK  
 

Web Site Editor.   Ian Parker,   HBLRO.online@Googlemail.com 
 

Club Shop: Heather Joyce.  
 

Child Protection officer: Anne Wood. 
 

Scrutineers :-   Mark Ambler.   Andy Bunyan.  
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Deadline for the next issue is 

June 20th but donõt wait until 

then, start sending in your 

contributions now. Articles can be 

in almost any word processor 

format but if you have taken 

photos but do not wish to write 

anything, just e -mail the photos to 

me. Ideally, include the event and 

the driver (where you know their 

name) in the filename, such as 

Steve - Aston - Nellyõs- RTV.JPG . 

This way this information will stay 

with the photo.  

 

 

Hants & 

Berks 

Magazine 

in email format.  

If you no long wish to receive a 

printed mag and are happy to 

receive it by email, please can you 

contact Kevin Wood with your 

current email address.  

 

Steve Kirby.  

Editorõs bit.... 

Land required  

 

If you are aware of any land in your area that we may be 

able to use for our events please can you bring it to the 

attention of either Steve Aston or any member of the 

committee.  

Christmas party - I know that its a little way away yet 

but this year we will be putting on a Christmas do... 

watch for more details as the time approaches  
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May I start by thanking those 

of you who attended the HBLRO 

presentation evening at the 

beginning of March at Alton. As 

promised I didnõt make any long 

speeches and the evening went well 

despite me attempting to award 

trophies in one category to the 

winners in another, all Iõll say is that 

I was sabotaged by disinformation! 

Be that as it may it was a pleasure 

to be able to recognise the 

achievements and the abilities of 

our members, from the hoary old 

campaigners to the fresh blood of 

our junior drivers. The evening was 

topped off by a good spread and an 

excellent quiz, set out by Mel with a 

little assistance from her partner 

(David  Scoffield) and with few of 

the usual challenges to the 

questions set.  

We have seen the beginnings of 

a new driving discipline within the 

club, kart racing, with the first of 

these social events being organised 

by Niall Banyard at Basingstoke at 

the beginning of March. I wasnõt 

able to attend but by all accounts it 

was a great success and there is 

now talk of a regular series of such 

events including a day out at 

Thruxton, keep an eye on the 

calendar if you are interested in 

taking part. My March continued 

with a trip up to Stratford upon 

Avon to attend the AGM of the 

ALRC; it was good to be able to 

represent the club and to speak to 

our national committee and the 

representatives of other clubs. The 

AGM minutes will be published in 

due course but it is worth noting 

here the concern of the ALRC over 

the Deregulation Bill and the fears 

that groups opposed to vehicular 

access to the countryside will 

attempt to table amendments to the 

Bill to have all such access stopped. 

There is more information on the 

club website but, if you want to 

retain legal access to Byways, itõs 

not too late to lobby your MP. The 

Bill is now out of Committee stage 

and has gone back to the House but 

you can still write to your MP as 

suggested to tell him or her how 

much you value the right to have 

access to unsealed roads (green 

lanes). One of the other nuggets 

from the AGM was that the use of 

disc handbrakes has been approved 

and will be incorporated into the 

regulations with effect from 1st 

January 2015, if you are competing 

in events donõt change your 

handbrake before then!  

I attended the Aldermaston 

RTV on the day after the ALRC 

AGM, an excellent event which will 

Eltonõs end .... 
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be covered by the Competition 

Secretary elsewhere in this edition. 

What struck me was the òfour 

seasons in one dayó weather that we 

experienced, what is it about the 

Paices Hill site that attracts such a 

variety of weather, surely itõs 

nothing to do with the neighbours.  

The end of March for me saw a 

t r ip up to  Swynner ton in 

Staffordshire to marshal at the 

BAMA òSpring Foiló navigation 

exercise event. HBLRO was 

represented by Neil Tomlinson 

(navigator) and Arne Jónsson 

(driver) in Arneõs G4 Challenge 

Discovery; their day got off to a 

difficult start when, whilst queuing 

to get into the site, a simple error 

by Neil saw the vehicle locked with 

the keys in the ignition and the 

engine running. I was impressed with 

the efficiency demonstrated by 

Arne as he put his knowledge of the 

marque to good effect to remedy 

that situation with the minimum of 

drama. Unfortunately the two of 

them were to suffer later in the 

day when they picked up a puncture 

on one of the stages but they still 

managed to post a result that saw 

them in the top half of the results, 

well done. 

At the beginning of April I 

attended the BAMA annual awards 

presentation evening in Basingstoke 

and was treated to an after dinner 

s p eec h  f r o m  t h e  v e t e r an 

commentator Murray Walker who 

also presented the òGraham Walker 

Trophyó, a cup that was first 

presented by Murrayõs father to 

the Army Motorsports Association 

in 1938; it was quite an emotional 

moment for all present. Hants & 

Berks links with BAMA continue to 

grow stronger with Neil Tomlinson 

setting the route for the òAutumn 

Leavesó NavEx event, to be held on 

Salisbury Plain in September. Entry 

to all the BAMA events is open to 

HBLROC members and I urge you to 

consider having a go, it is a non 

damaging discipline and requires 

nothing other than a standard 4x4 

and a sense of fun. Your committee 

is looking at staging this type of 

event within the club to give some 

insight into what it is all about, 

more about that as it develops.  

April has seen the Hogmoor RTV 

and òDrive Roundó day and the 

weather could not have been better, 

even if the site was still a bit damp 

in places. The two drive round days 

that we hold each year are 

important in that these are where 

we generate most of our revenue 

and allows us to keep membership 

fees, event entry fees and other 

costs (such as the Bar -B-Qs and the 

Presentation Evening) down to a 

reasonable level. This year we had 

support from All Makes / 
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CONTENT REQUIRED  

 

All, we need your help to make this mag bulge 

with cool stuff. Loads of you take part in lots of 

the events we put on so please can you put pen to 

paper and share the love. Submissions in just 

about any format can be used. Please send your 

scribblings direct to the editor on: 

steve.kirby@hbro.co.uk  

Terrafirma who donated prizes for 

a free to enter raffle for those who 

attended. Those prizes were very 

generous (I wouldnõt have minded 

winning one of their goody bags just 

for the brand new tree strop 

included) and my thanks go out to 

the Company. 

So whatõs coming up? Depending 

on when this goes to press the club 

will be / has been featured on 

Channel 4õs  classic car programme 

looking at the venerable Series 1, 

we have a full calendar of RTVõs, the 

Spring Rally, BAMA event at 

Millbrook Proving Ground, green 

laning events, the ALRC Nationals, 

Cornwall & Devon Charity event, etc. 

This really is a great club, my 

thanks to you for making it so but, 

remember, it is your club. What do 

you want to see from your 

membership? Have a think about it 

because the Committee really wants 

to hear your suggestions and we 

would love to have your feedback.  

 

Elton Jonsson.  
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Ed Priscott and James Richards from Terrafirma and 
the voucher winners Adam Gillam  and Ross Gill. 

Chris (& Jan) Homewood put in a great drive 
to win class 4 at the April Hogmoor RTV. 
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It was a cold crispy start for 

this yearõs Xmas outing, perfect 

weather with clear blue skies and 

much better than the clouds and 

rain we had been having the 

previous few days. The frost still 

laid on the ground as the large 

group assembled, as you can see 

from the photographs. We had 19 in 

the group, so we had decided to 

break down into 4 smaller groups 

and arranged to meet for lunch at 

the pub in Tilshead - best laid plans. 

The groups were organised from 

ôshiny vehiclesõ to ôdonõt mind getting 

it scratched a littleõ. As you know I 

seem to find some of the scratchy 

routes on our outings.  

My navigator for the day was my 

nieceõs boyfriend, who was home 

with his ship (Navy) for xmas (I 

think my niece was glad to get rid of 

him out from the house for a day 

actually), he really enjoyed the day 

out. We arrived at Neil & Vickiõs in 

good time to sort out the final 

route, just in case there were any 

changes that Neil had found out 

recently that the 3 other leaders 

needed to know. One route had been 

Green Laning Xmas 2013  


